Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes of February 21, 2007

Attendance

Present: Compte, DaCosta, Graham, Hydro, Lindberg, Rao, Seto, Thurston.   

Excused: Watson-Cotton, Leake, Bakewell-Sachs.

Approval of minutes from February 7, 2007: Minutes from 02/07/2007 were approved as amended.

Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies: Hydro shared new department brochures for Counselor Education and Nursing programs. Brochures for other departments will be available in the near future. 

New Business: 

1. Review of the Graduate Appeals Committee procedures: Graduate Student Complaint/Appeals Policy (pages 19 and 20 in the Graduate Bulletin) was reviewed, and the following suggestions have been made. 

Lindberg suggested that section I of the policy needs to be consistent across all disciplines.

Lindberg suggested that the roles of the appeal committee need to be further clarified (i.e., To what extent does the committee make specific recommendations in addition to deciding whether or not to support a student appeal).

Hydro stated that in the past GPC discussed the idea of making the appeal process consistent with the process of appeal at undergraduate level. 

Compte suggested that the GPC compare the appeal policy of undergraduate and graduate levels in order to ensure consistency between these two documents as well as making the appeal policy appropriate to the graduate level programs. 

Hydro will contact Taras Pavlovsky and obtain a copy of the most recent undergraduate appeal policy. 

Additionally, the following editorial suggestions were made. 

a) “A” in Section II. After the second sentence, add the following sentence. 

Alternatively, if faculty members who are on the GPC are not available, faculty who teach graduate courses in the appropriate school may serve on the panel.

b) “E” in Section III. Replace the word “The dean of graduate studies” with “the council of graduate deans.” 

2. Review of amended Graduate Student Complaint/Appeal Committee Hearing Procedures. 

Lindberg, Hydro and Compte reported that over all, the new Graduate Student Complaint/Appeal Committee Hearing Procedures were effective in that they provided clear instructions and allowed the committee to remain objective. 

Amended appeal hearing procedures (1 – 16) were approved. 

3. New student representative: Nicole Thurston from School of Education is appointed to a student representative. 

Old Business: Writing support for graduate students – follow up 

Lindberg suggested that the GPC revisit the concerns regarding discontinuation of writing support for graduate students. 

Seto stated that the GPC has discussed the idea of getting a clear understanding of how student fees are allocated to fund academic support services for graduate students, and the follow up of this matter may be important. 

Hydro suggested that the GPC may also want to contact the Center for Academic Success and learn whether or not CAS provides services to graduate students. 

Rao will draft a letter formally requesting the needs for writing support for graduate students of diverse backgrounds in order to enhance their academic performance. 

Respectfully submitted,

Atsuko Seto

